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When the Wabanaki thrive, rural Maine thrives.
By modernizing MICSA, Harvard researchers say the Wabanaki Nations could 
become the
economic engines of their regions, creating new opportunities for jobs and income 
growth for
themselves and rural Maine. According to the recent Harvard Report, self-government
for the
tribes would likely mean an additional $330 million a year in Maine’s Gross 
Domestic Product,
more than 2,700 jobs, and $39 million a year in state and local tax revenue. Based on 
the
experience of other tribes, better than half the new jobs created are likely to be filled 
by
neighbors of Wabanaki tribes in rural Maine.
The Settlement Act was never meant to be set in stone.
The politicians who drafted the 1980 Settlement Act called it a “living document” that
should
not be set in stone as it has been for more than 40 years to the detriment of the 
Wabanaki and
rural Maine communities and the state of Maine. Bottom line: MICSA provides for 
the State of
Maine, Passamaquoddy Tribe and Penobscot Nation to amend the law within broad 
areas. It’s
time to modernize this broken deal and begin a new era of partnership with the 
Wabanaki
Nations for the betterment of everyone in Maine.
For the Wabanaki Nations, uncertainty, litigation, and delay are consequences of
MICSA’s exclusionary language since 1980.
Former Maine Attorney General Michael Carpenter, who voted for MICSA when he 
was a state
senator representing Houlton, noted in a 2021 Bangor Daily News commentary that 
when he
was reelected to the Maine Senate in 2016, it had become clear tribal relations with 
the state
had deteriorated significantly, noting “Instead of working with the tribes, we were 
unnecessarily
in the courts squandering taxpayer dollars.”
Maine’s wild and scenic beauty didn’t happen by accident.
The Wabanaki have been protecting the environment and maintaining sustainable 
ecological
practices for millennia, long before European settlement of Maine. They will continue
to do so;
it’s their heritage and birthright as Wabanaki peoples.
Thousands of Mainers stand with the Wabanaki in support of their
self-determination.
More than 1,600 Mainers from all corners of the state testified in record numbers in 
favor of
passing a tribal sovereignty bill based on consensus recommendations made by a 
legislative
task force four years ago. Environmental organizations, social justice organizations, 
organized
labor, and faith-based groups continue to voice strong support on behalf of tens of 
thousands
of their members. Over 250 businesses and organizations have joined the Wabanaki 



Alliance
Tribal Coalition — including the newly formed “Businesses for Wabanaki 
Sovereignty,” a forum
for businesses around the state supporting the inherent sovereignty of the Wabanaki 
Nations.
The Wabanaki have been left out of a nationwide Native American resurgency.
It’s time to remove the barriers that have kept the Wabanaki, along with their 
neighbors in rural
Maine, from achieving the dramatic and sustained economic growth achieved over the
past 40
years by 570 federal tribes across Indian Country.


